
















Approval of Salary Adjustment Program for 2010 
Monaco, Marie 
 

Sent: Tuesday, December 08, 2009 12:02 PM 
To: david.mclaughlin@nyu.edu 
Cc: Berne, Robert; john.sexton@nyu.edu; Grossman, Robert 
 
Dear Provost McLaughlin: 

   The Faculty Council of the School of Medicine was very disappointed to learn of your 
decision to approve the implementation of the “Salary Adjustment Proposal of 2010” 
proffered by Dean Grossman and his administration.  The majority of the Council feels 
strongly that the salary reductions planned for some tenured faculty violate the 
guarantee of “economic security” as stated in the Handbook.  Both by precedent and as 
stated in numerous resolutions passed by NYU governance bodies of the voting faculty it 
is understood that tenure equates with institutional salary, absent cause or financial 
exigency.  The act of reducing the salary of a tenured faculty member therefore 
constitutes a breach of contract.  Furthermore, while this change in tenure by-laws 
would apparently be applicable only at the Medical School, it creates a two-tiered tenure 
apparatus and sets a precedent that could easily be extended to the rest of the 
University. 

Any such drastic alteration of the tenure by-law statement requires the input 
and, preferably, approval of the faculty governance entities of both the School of 
Medicine and the University, that is, review and recommendations by the Benefits and 
Tenure Committee of the School of Medicine, action by the School of Medicine Faculty 
Council, review and recommendation by the University Faculty Senators Council and 
action by the Faculty Senators Council.  This process was not followed in the present 
case; a significant modification of the tenure by-laws was enacted unilaterally by the 
administration.  

Under the guidelines that you approved, the departmental chair and/or dean 
may serially reduce the salary of a tenured faculty member by as much as 20% per 
year, without any base below which further reductions would be prohibited.  
Theoretically, then, a tenured faculty’s salary could asymptotically approach zero.  Such 
an action would, in essence, amount to a revocation of tenure without due process. 
Simply obtaining “input from the faculty” does not satisfy the requirements for shared 
governance that exist at the University. 

We respectfully ask that you reconsider the drastic measure you have taken, 
and instead work within the shared governance structure to resolve this issue. 

  

Sincerely, 

The Faculty Council of the NYU School of Medicin 
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